FAO Owen Smith request-669632-7c9b485b@whatdotheyknow.com

Date: 6th July 2020

Our ref: RFI – 2440

Your ref:

Dear Mr Smith,

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Your Request for Information concerning 5G Trial of Traffic Monitoring Sensors

I refer to your Freedom of Information Request received on the 9th June 2020 requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 relating to 5G Trial of Traffic Monitoring Sensors.

Please see response below you were seeking to the following question(s).

Question

5G Trial of Traffic Monitoring Sensors

The details we require are:

- Suppliers who applied for inclusion on each framework/contract and were successful & not successful at the PQQ & ITT stages
- Actual contract values of each framework/contract (& any sub lots)
- Start date & duration of framework
- Is there an extension clause in the framework(s)/contract(s) and, if so, the duration
 of the extension?
- Has a decision been made yet on whether the framework(s)/contract(s) are being either extended or renewed?
- Who is the senior officer (outside of procurement) responsible for this contract?

Response

The contract for the '5G Trial of Traffic Monitoring Sensors' was awarded to 'Vivacity Labs Ltd'.

As the 5G trial was a direct award in accordance with the Council's Procurement Procedure Rules no other suppliers were invited to bid for this contract.

The Council's contract register provides details of the information you have requested. The contract titles, description, periods, re-tender dates, contract values and contacts are included in the contract register.

The contract register can be found on the Corporate Procurement Internet page:

https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/article/13307/Contracts-register

The senior officer responsible for this contract is Mark Jackson - Assistant Director of Infrastructure, Planning and Transportation.

I hope this is satisfactory. If, however, you are dissatisfied with our response to your request for information, you can ask for the decision to be reviewed in reply to this letter, however any request for review must be submitted within 40 days of the date of this freedom of information response.

The review will be removed from the Directorate and coordinated by the Council's team of Solicitors. A request for review should be directed, by email to freedom.information@sunderland.gov.uk by post or by hand addressed to Business Support, Sunderland City Council, Civic Centre, Burdon Road, Sunderland. SR2 7DN.

If this fails to resolve your concerns, then you have the right to apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

Yours sincerely

Paul Davies Assistant Director of Business and Property Services